U.S. Department of Labor Wage and Hour Division
Washington, D.C. 20210
May 10, 2012

Mr. Nathan Paul Mehrens

Counsel

Americans for Limited Government
9900 Main Street

Suite 303

Fairfax, VA 22031

Dear Mr. Mehrens:

This is in reference to your request (tracking number 680404) dated February 24, 2012, made
pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552. You requested all letters to
Secretary Solis from any member organizations or affiliated of the Building and Construction
Trades Division (BCTD) of the AFL-CIO from January 1, 2010 to the present. You also
requested all controlled correspondence from the Department of Labor to the BCTD for the same
time period.

A search of our records revealed no responsive documents.

As no significant amount of staff time or resources were used to process this request, all fees and
costs were waived.

As provided in 5 U.S.C. § 552 (a)(6)(A)(i) and Regulations 29 C.F.R. § 70.22 (copy enclosed),
you have the right to file an appeal with the Office of the Solicitor, Department of Labor, within
90 days of your receipt of this letter. The appeal must state, in writing, the grounds for the
appeal, including any supporting statement or arguments. To expedite the processing of the
appeal, clearly indicate “FOIA Appeal” on the appeal and the envelope. This information should
be mailed to the Office of the Solicitor, U.S. Department of Labor, Room N-2428, 200
Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20210; or, if you wish, you may submit your
appeal by e-mail to fojaappeal@dol.gov.

Sincerely,

-
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Chief, Docume

anagement Branch

Wage and Hour Division
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